
 

CHRISTMAS BIRD COUNT – 2011-2012 

  

T his winter’s 2011-2012 Christmas Bird Count Season will mark 
the 112th time that people across the country will venture out to 

spend the day counting all the birds they can find in a 15-mile diameter 
circle.  Here in Wyoming, there are usually 19 different counts held 
around the state.  Casper’s 64th Christmas Bird Count will be con-
ducted on Saturday, December 17.  We would like to invite anyone in-
terested to join us – you don’t have to be an expert birder, we always 
need more eyes and ears to find the birds, and we can always use 
help driving and recording data.  And we also need people to count 
birds at their feeders on that day. 
 There will be an organizational pre-count meeting on Thursday, 
December 15 at the Audubon Center at Garden Creek at 7:00 pm.  On Count Day we will meet at the Audubon 
Center at 7:30 am to assemble teams and get any additional info – remember to dress warm for Wyoming win-
ter weather!!!  For more info about the pre-count meeting and about the count, contact Stacey Scott (262-0055). 
 After spending the day counting birds, we will gather again at Wanda Peters’ home at 5:30 pm for a pot-

CALENDAR 

No General Mtg. in December  

Dec. 15ñPre-count mtg.ñpg. 1 

Dec. 17ñCasper CBCñpg. 1 

Dec. 26ñJanuary PNP article dead - 

 line 

Jan. 1, 2012ñBates Hole CBCñ

 contact Charles Scott,  

 charlesscott@wyoming.com or (307) 

 473 -2512 

Jan. 3ñBd. Mtg  

Jan. 13ñGen. Mtg.ñ7:00, Oil & Gas 

 Conservation Commission Bldg., 

 2211 King Blvd. 

Jan. 14ñField Trip ñpg. 5 

Feb. 11ñAnnual Banquetñpg. 4 

Brown Bag lunch w/the birds every 

 Thursday at 12 noon at ACGC  - 101 

 Garden Creek Rd.  

TABLE OF CONTENTS  PAGE #  

Along the Pathway with Harry  2  

Harry ~vs~ Raiders  2  

Bird Notes  3  

Awards Nominations  3  

Audubon Adventures  4  

26th Annual Banquet  4  

The Rippling Way  5  

Field Trip ðJanuary 14, 2012  5  

  

  

  

VOL . 43 -  I SS. 7    OCTOBER 2009  

PLAINS 
& 

PEAKS  

MURIE AUDUBON  
Casper Wyoming -  Monthly Publication  

http://www.murieaudubon.org  

Vol. 45 ñ Iss. 9 ñ  DECEMBER ñ  2011 



PAGE 2 PLAINS & PEAKS  

luck supper and to compile the day’s results.  For 
more info about the potluck, contact Donna Walgren 
(234-7455 or email Piranga@bresnan.net).   

Donna Walgren  
(Harry Martin cartoon at beginning of article.) 

(Ed.ôs Note—Wyoming CBC’s are available at our 

as they become available, posted on the home page 
under ―Wyoming Christmas Bird Counts 2011-12‖) 
 

ALONG THE PATHWAY WITH 

HARRY 
 

I  was recently up on Casper Mountain with my 
family, enjoying the scenic view of the trees and 

snow from the safety of our warm 
truck. We stopped at the ski trail 
and noticed it was closed to hikers, 
but open to skiers and snowshoe 
enthusiasts. Snowshoes? We don't 
have snow shoes, well, not yet any-
way. Right there and then we de-
cided to find some snow shoes. 
What better way to enjoy the winter 
wonders than to go for a hike float-
ing over snow on snowshoes. The only danger I can 
see here is leaving the warmth of the truck for a fun 
walk on the trail. 
 I used to go snow shoeing when I was a kid. 
We had the Alaskan type snow shoes made of wood 
and weighed 500 pounds when they get covered 
with ice and snow. They were too big and heavy in 
my opinion, but I didn't really care. I was outside, lay-
ered up, and having a good time.  They kept me 
from sinking into snow well over my head. 
 Now, as a Dad, I want to share that experi-
ence with my sons. We have been looking at the 
new light weight, space age CAD designed variety 
that sport features no less equipped to scale Mount 
Everest, or Casper Mountain for that matter. 
 The other reason is to go birding, of course. 
Winter is another opportunity to go birding. There is 
the possibility we will see wildlife on the trail and 
birds we wouldn't see during the warmer months. So, 
I say to all of you, don't let winter be a hurdle to bird-
ing. GO BIRDING!  Get outside and enjoy the 
weather. Invite your kids, grandkids, or significant 
others and find them birds! 
 The Christmas Bird Count is coming up (Dec. 
17th), another chance to get in some good winter 
birding. Enough said.  :-) 
Good birding to all, Harry Martin, President, 
Murie Audubon Society, 251 -0939 

HARRY ~VS~ RAIDERS 
 

I  stopped by the Audubon Center at Garden Creek 
for lunch three months ago where Wanda Peters 

was just fretting over the wasted bird seed lost each 
night by them masked bandits who routinely clean 
out the Center's bird feeders. Looking at the feeders 
and their location above the ground, I couldn't under-
stand how the coons were getting up there. It doesn't 
matter what I think, what mattered was that they 
were cleaning us out. 
 Having an engineering background, I figured 
I could probably come up with a solution. I like a 
good challenge, so I decided this would be a fun pro-
ject. The first thing I did was to Google information 
on how other birders stopped raccoons and other 
pests. After some brief research, I found some good 
sites and devices that act as baffles to frustrate and 
block access to the feeders. Two devices showed 
the best results, a downward angled cone barrier 
and a metal cylinder which is designed to wobble. 
After comparing the prices of these simple devices, it 
was quite clear that the costs were rather unaccept-
able, in my opinion, for such simple construction. 
 Nothing at any of the local hardware stores 
were available or large enough to suite the needs, 
and even if they were available, they would still be 
rather costly. 
 I went back to the Internet and looked some 
more. Finally, I found a site that yielded the informa-
tion I was looking for—http://www.sialis.org/
baffle.htm has all the information you need to ward 
off them pesky critters who raid feeders and nest 
boxes. 
 Being the cheap penny pinching rascal that I 
am, I went back to the hardware store and located 
galvanized stove pipe that is 8" in diameter and 24" 
long. This pipe is not solid, however. It is in fact a 
rectangle sheet that folds around the pole and the 
ends interlock to make a cylinder. $5 bucks at 
Menards. I bought three of them and went back to 
the center to test my skills. Instead of using fancy 
brackets to hang these baffles, I raided the center for 
a few coat hangers (did I say I was cheap?). I 
wrapped the baffles around the poles, drilled holes at 
the top end, and then hung each baffle from the top 
of each of the three poles. He-he. That will stop 
them, or so I thought. I refilled the feeders and went 
home. 
 I returned the next day to inspect for signs of 
evening activity. Sure enough, they still got up there. 
I spotted fur along the top edge which confirmed I 
still had work to do. 
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 I fig-
ured that since 
these stove 
pipes were 
flexible, just 
flexible enough 
for a strong 
raccoon to 
squeeze the 
pipe enough to 
get a good 

grip. The commercial designs are made of a stiffer 
material and they are painted with a very slippery 
glossy paint. Okay, how do I make them slippery 
then? The light bulb went on and I decided to add 
one other touch to the design. I went under our 
kitchen sink and grabbed my last can of spray wax 
and went back to the center. I sprayed down the baf-
fles and poles with a good coat of wax. 
 That night, I returned to the scene of the 
crime and waited in my truck armed with a flashlight. 
At 10PM, I started seeing little beady eyes reflecting 
back the light. I watched as they approached the 
poles and unsuccessfully tested their climbing skills. 
I'm happy to report that none of the guilty party was 
anyone from our chapter! 

 Success! I love happy 
endings. Wanda reports that 
seed waste has dropped sig-
nificantly. As long as we keep 
the poles and baffles slippery, 
the raiders don't stand a 
chance. Now, Wanda wants a 
fix to get rid of the pigeons. I'll 
have to think about that one for 
a while. Call me if you have 
any questions about construc-
tion.  

Harry Martin ð251-0939ðCasper, WY  
 

BIRD NOTES 

 

W e have now had some 
s e r i o u s  w i n t e r 

weather – snow and single 
digit temps.  As birds have 
been moving through, there 
have many First of Season 
reports (I finally got my FOS 
Rough- legged Hawk, still 
looking for that first tree 
sparrow!!).  Backyard feed-
ers have been getting lots of business – finches, 

sparrows, and woodpeckers.  There have also been 
numerous reports of Eurasian Collared-Doves and 
Blue Jays – and various hawks checking out the 
―feeder buffets.‖  
Yard Bird Project – For the month of October, 

Wayne and I received 190 bird reports with 88 differ-
ent species tallied.  These observations came from 
78 different locations in 20 states plus the Yukon.  
The most reported species was the Blue Jay.  Dark-
eyed Junco was in second place.  Nine species of 
woodpecker were reported and Pileated Wood-
pecker was the third most reported species.  Black-
capped Chickadee came in fourth.   
Wyoming Yard Birds  
Casper :  Gloria Lawrence – Northern Shrike, Jim 

Lawrence – American Tree Sparrow, Ed Reish – 
Blue Jay,  Chris Michelson – White-throated Spar-
row, Casper College Greenhouse – Sandhill Crane, 
Ann Hines – Red-breasted Nuthatch, Rose-Mary 
King – Blue Jay, Bruce Walgren – Black-billed Mag-
pie, Donna Walgren – Wilson’s Warbler; Buffalo :  
Deane Bjerke – Blue Jay; Dubois : Anna Moscicki – 

Pine Grosbeak, Michael Kenney – Black-backed 
Woodpecker; Ft. Laramie : Donna Walgren – Turkey 
Vulture; Riverton :  Suzanne Hargis – Sandhill 
Crane, Bob Hargis – Merlin; Ucross :  Ruth Salvatore 

– Bald Eagle.     
Thanks to all who helped with the Yard Bird 

Project in October!!!  As we move into winter, various 
bird species may be showing up in your area, so 
keep those binocs handy.  Send your bird info to 
Donna Walgren, 4311 S. Center St., Casper, WY  
82601, or email to Piranga@bresnan.net, or phone 
234-7455.    

Good Birding!!! Donna Walgren  

 

NOMINATIONS FOR  

CONSERVATION AND EDUCATION 

AWARDS 
 

H ere it is, December, and 2011 is winding down.  
When you are making notes about events 

coming up in the New Year, be sure to put a big red 
circle around Saturday, February 11 – that is the 
date for Murie Audubon’s annual banquet!!!  It is the 
evening to get-together with friends, old and new.  
As most of you know, the annual banquet is Murie’s 
major fundraiser to support our education and con-
servation efforts.  It is also the time when Murie hon-
ors those contributing to the preservation, protection, 
understanding, and enjoyment of wildlife and ecol-
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ogy of Wyoming.      
 Murie’s Conservation Award is presented to 
individuals, agencies, and organizations that have 
made contributions to wildlife, habitat, and the envi-
ronment in the state of Wyoming.  Among those hon-
ored in the past include:  Lois and Frank Layton for 
their 35-plus years dedicated to the hospitalization 
and rehabilitation of birds in our state; the Bureau of 
Reclamation was recognized for the development of 
wetland habitat below Glendo Dam and Reservoir, 
ensuring continuous water flow and providing habitat 
for a variety of plant and animal species; Murie 
member Bart Rea received the Conservation award 
for his many years of dedication working on a variety 
of conservation projects; another Murie member, 
Fred Eiserman, was honored for his long history with 
Wyoming Game & Fish Dept., working on fish habitat 
improvement and stream preservation. 
 We also want to recognize contributions in 
education – honoring those who have helped to in-
crease the understanding, enjoyment, and basic 
knowledge of the wildlife and ecology in our state.  
Murie has always made education our #1 priority 
(our motto is ―Conservation through Education‖).  
Past recipients in the field of conservation and envi-
ronmental education include Ed Strube honored for 
his many years working with the summer Field Sci-
ence classes here in the Casper area.  Other recipi-
ents were:  Douglas teacher Jay Butler for his contin-
ued work with students on conservation-oriented 
projects; and Evert and Tammy Brown for their years 
of working with teachers and students through Pro-
ject WET, Project Wild, and Project Learning Tree, 
and for work on the development of the Casper 
Mountain Science School. 
 We are asking for nominations from you for 
candidates for Conservation Awards and for Educa-
tion Awards.  Please be detailed, descriptive, and 
specific in your reasons for nominating candidates.  
Murie’s Board of Directors and Banquet Committee 
will review the nominations and determine award re-
cipients.  Send your nominations to Murie Audubon 
Society, P.O. Box 2112, Casper, WY  82602; or you 
may send them by email to any board member 
(email addresses are listed in this newsletter under 
―Murie Audubon Society Chapter Officers‖). 
 Please return your nominations by January 
21, 2012. 
 Thank You for your help!!   

Donna Walgren  

 

 

AUDUBON ADVENTURES 

A s of this edition of Plains and Peaks, sixty-

seven of the seventy-one orders of Audubon 
Adventures have been paid for by sponsors.  (Thirty 
sponsors in all.) Twenty of those sponsors have 
been contributors for five or more years.  We are in-
debted to you for your steadfastness in this.  Several 
people who sponsored for some time have moved 
away.  We have two new sponsors for this year and I 
do anticipate a few more.  ALL classes have been 
sponsored for the last few years.  I do expect a few 
more to come in.   
 THANK YOU for sponsoring one class: Caro-
lyn Logan & Dinah Utah, Inge Kutchins, Muriel & 
Frank McNeely, Donna & Terry Cleveland, Joan & 
Frank Odasz, Dwaine Waggoner, Lois Layton and 
Ann & Wilmer Hines. 
 THANK YOU for sponsoring more than two 
classes:  Kathleen & Pat Dixon, Sandi & Miguel 
Leotta, Starla & Mike Mammon, Gloria & Jim Law-
rence, Hallie & Don Harris; Barb & Bob Yonts. Jan & 
Herb Waterman, Laurie Fletcher & Al Fraser; Grace 
Jenkins, Jim Brown, Dr. & Mrs. Robert Narotzky, 
Barbara Bentzin. 
 It's people like you that make this project 
sooooooo worthwhile.  THANK YOU!!!!!!!!!! 

Education Chairman ðAnn Hines  

 
 

26TH ANNUAL BANQUET 
 

M ark your cal-
endars now 

for the Murie Audu-
bon Society Annual 
Banquet, Saturday, 
February 11, 2012 
at the Parkway 
Plaza. 
 What an 
adventure  the 
Murie Audubon So-
ciety Annual Ban-
quet will be!  Kurt 
Johnson,  Natural-
ist  and Nature Program Director for Spring Creek 
Ranch, Jackson, will present  ―Aspects of the 
Greater Grand Teton/Yellowstone Park Ecosystem.‖  
Kurt  resides in Jackson Hole  where he works as a 
nature photographer as well as a naturalist.  Kurt has 
been fascinated by wildlife since he was a young boy 
and even claimed (at age 4) that his professional 
aspirations were to grow up to be a monkey. This 
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has yet to be achieved, but along the way he has 
acquired a BS in Wildlife Biology from Northland Col-
lege and a MS in Natural Resources from Utah State 
University.  
 Like many wildlife enthusiasts, a variety of 
experiences have provided Kurt with relevant oppor-
tunities for non-traditional education including con-
servation projects with owls in Oregon, sea birds in 
Alaska, endangered honeycreepers in Hawaii, grass-
hoppers in Montana, game fish in Wisconsin, sea 
turtles in Mexico, raptors in Utah, wild turkeys in Vir-
ginia, and human-wildlife conflicts in East Africa. Af-
ter working as graduate faculty for the Teton Science 
Schools, he developed the naturalist department at 
Spring Creek Ranch in Jackson Hole which offers 
wildlife safaris, nature hikes, Yellowstone excur-
sions, astronomy programs and photo safaris for 
guests of this exclusive resort. Kurt's photography 
can be found at the online gallery, Wild Things of 
Wyoming, and he is the author of "The Field Guide 
to Yellowstone and Grand Teton National Parks" 
which is set to release in 2012. 
 The menu for the evening will include 
Chicken Francesca, and the service is up to par at 
Parkway Plaza.  The action begins at 5:30 PM and 
will again feature numerous raffle items and a silent 
auction.  Individual tickets are priced at $27.50 or a 
reserved table for eight for $200.   Tickets will be 
available by mid-December from Murie Board mem-
bers, the Audubon Center at Garden Creek, or 
Karen Anfang, 472-0278. 

Banquet Chairman ðKaren Anfang  

 

 

THE RIPPLING 

WAY 

 

 

T he wind howls and I 
am one of those 

strange people who find 
delight in its’ power and 
strength and sounds  
(perhaps I have not been 
here long enough).  I 

watch the birds and am amazed at their ability to go 
about their business.  Some actually seem to take 
―delight‖ in the currents, which is what we might do if 
we didn’t have to hold on to car doors, papers and 
our clothing.  It’s good to be part of and work for an 
organization that marvels at and values birds as well. 

 As the thoughts of holiday giving fill our 
minds, a reminder to try to give with the health of 
birds and the Earth in mind.  Perhaps a membership 
to a museum or fitness club or to Audubon would be 
more appreciated than something made in China 
and that will be put into a landfill in a few years.   A 
magazine subscription, an adorable Audubon stuffed 
bird, bird seed and a bird feeder might make a hit 
with someone on your list.  What about a field guide 
to help promote learning more about the natural 
world?  For $15.00 you can get a young family or a 
shut–in (or yourself) involved in Project Feeder 
Watch   (http://www.birds.cornell.edu/pfw/) or better 
yet, give the gift of your time and take someone on a 
birdwatching nature walk (the Center is always a 
great place, indoors or out) 
 Here’s some holiday trivia for you to think 
about as you go about your holiday preparations: 
Q. If each American household wrapped three holi-

day gifts in reused materials instead of new store-
bought wrapping paper, how many football fields 
could be covered with the paper that would be 
saved? 
A. 5,000     B. 25,000     C. 45,000 

Answer: 45,000  

 It’s hard to believe, but EarthShare, member 
of the Union of Concerned Scientists (UCS), esti-
mates that we could save 16,200,000 feet of paper—
enough to cover 45,000 football fields—if we reused 
materials to wrap just three gifts. 

 What we do and how we do it CAN make a 
difference!  The birds (and other wildlife) will thank 
us!  
 I end the year, grateful for your involvement 
and support of the Audubon Center, and for what we 
collectively are doing . 
 I wish you simple joys, birds at your feeder, 
and time to savor the special moments!   
 ―Nature does not hurry, yet everything is ac-
complished.‖ ~Lao Tzu 

Nature Center Supervisor at Audubon Center at 
Garden Creek ðWanda Peters  

 
 

FIELD TRIP 
 

J anuary 14, 2012 is the date of our next field trip.  
We will look for ducks on Gray Reef.  We will 

leave at 1:30 Saturday afternoon from the Audubon 
Center at Garden Creek.  We should be finished by 
4:30.  For additional information, please call Stacey 
Scott at 262-0055. 

Stacey Scott  

http://www.earthshare.org/2008/09/union-of-concer.html

